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Mass Intentions
Saturday, July 18th
+16th Sunday in Ordinary Time
	 4:00 p.m.	 St. Bernard Mass for Joseph Gerlica 
		    from Vince & Diane Pompey
	 6:00 p.m.	 St. Rose Mass for Jackie Ellis 
		    from Don Doud
Sunday, July 19th
+16th Sunday in Ordinary Time
	 7:30 a.m.	 St. Rose Mass for Sylvester Gordon 
		    from Ralph & Rita Crossan
	 9:00 a.m.	 Church of the Atonement Mass for 
		    Ernie & Leora Goebel 
		    from Pat & Dorothy Goebel
	 9:00 a.m.	 St. Patrick Mass for Greg Clark 
		    from the Family
	 10:30 a.m.	 Mass for Fay Epifano 
		    from Tony & Marty Epifano
Monday, July 20th
+St. Apollinaris
	 8:00 a.m.	 Mass for Roger Gleason from a Friend
Tuesday, July 21st
+St. Lawrence
	 8:00 a.m.	 Mass for Bob Stalter 
		    from Barb & Bob Patterson
Wednesday, July 22nd
+St. Mary Magdalene
	 8:00 a.m. 	 Mass for Sylvester Gordon 
		    from Patty Wiley
Thursday, July 23rd
+St. Bridget
	 8:00 a.m. 	 Mass for Butch Epifano 
		    from John Reichley
Friday, July 24th
+St. Sharbe
	 8:00 a.m.	 Mass for Jackie Ellis from Don Doud
Saturday, July 25th
+17th Sunday in Ordinary Time
	 4:00 p.m. 	 St. Bernard Mass for 
		    John & Marie Trovato 
		    from John/Candy/Mike & Bev Trovato
	 6:00 p.m. 	 St. Rose Mass for Dolores Fiore 
		    from the Family
Sunday, July 26th
+17th Sunday in Ordinary Time
	 7:30 a.m.	 St. Rose Mass for Barbara Koonts Temple
		    from John Koonts
	 9:00 a.m. 	 Church of the Atonement Mass 
		    for the People of God
	 9:00 a.m.	 St. Patrick Mass for Barbara Gianvito 
		    from Dick Clark
	 10:30 a.m.	 St. Rose Mass Anniversary 
		    for Lynne Lacey from the Family

Coming Events
Saturday July 18th
	 5:15 p.m. – Confessions St. Rose until all heard.
Sunday, July 19th
	 10:30 a.m. – Gift shop available St. Rose
Monday, July 20th-25th
	 Perry County Fair workers needed Fair Booth 
	 & PCC/pie bakers
Tuesday, July 21st
	 10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. – St. Vincent de Paul Center 
	   OPEN
Wednesday, July 22nd
	 5:15 p.m.-6:15 p.m. – Holy Hour
	 7:00 p.m. – Priest, Prophet and King discussion series
Saturday/Sunday July 25th-26th
	 Missionary Priests Special Collection in Consortium
Saturday, July 25th
	 9:30-11:30 a.m. – Free Breakfast at the Elks
	 4:00 p.m. – Gift shop at St. Bernard
	 5:15 p.m. – Confessions St. Rose until all are heard
Wednesday, July 29th 
	 Red Cross Blood Drive – 12:00 p.m.-6:00 p.m.
Thursday, July 30th
	 Free Movie Thornville Park “Annie”
Friday, July 31st
	 Free Movie – New Straitsville Park “Paddington”
July 30th-31st-August 1st-8th 
	 PCC Closed to Wax Floors
July 31st-August 1st
	 Newark Catholic Summer Festival
Saturday, August 1st
	 St. Joseph, Somerset Picnic
July 31st-August 2nd
	 Church in Latin America Special Collection
Saturday, August 8th
	 9:00 a.m.-noon – “Protecting God’s Children,”
	   PCC/LL...to register visit www.virtusonline.org
	 St. Bernard Festival, Corning
Saturday, August 15th
	 Church of the Atonement Festival
October 5th-7th 
	 Great Catholic Mission

From the Pastor:
MISSION SUNDAY is July 25/26. Two missionary 
priests from the Diocese of Kumbo, Cameroon in Africa 
will be with us in the Consortium with Fr. John. They 
will celebrate the Masses at each of our parishes and 
offer us insight into the life of the Catholic Church in 
another place, culture and condition. Note: If you would 
like to host (lodging and transportation to St. Rose) for 
one of the priests, please contact Fr. John Reade at 
740-503-2827.
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OHIO BISHOPS ISSUE STATEMENT REGARDING 
THE SAME SEX MARRIAGE RULING. The United 
States Supreme Court released its ruling that states 
are required to license a marriage between two people 
of the same sex. This is not the ruling hoped for by 
the Catholic Church, which believes that marriage is 
by definition between one man and one woman. For 
centuries, this definition had been universally accepted 
in virtually all cultures – secular as well as religious. 
Every nation has laws limiting who can be married and 
under what circumstances. This is because lawmakers 
always have understood that marriage does not exist 
just for the mutual satisfaction of the two people 
involved, but for the betterment of society. Traditional 
marriage is the cradle of the family, the basic building 
block of society. As Pope Francis has reminded us, 
every child has a right to be raised by two parents, a 
father and a mother. Both parents are important, and 
they are not interchangeable. The sad reality that so 
many child are deprived of this right because of the 
crisis in traditional marriage does not make it any less 
important. It is deeply disappointing and worrisome 
that our courts do not understand this. The Catholic 
Church remains steadfast in its commitment to promote 
and defend marriage defined as the union of one man 
and one woman. With renewed hope, sensitivity, and 
compassion, the Church will continue to attend to the 
challenges and hardships that confront individuals and 
their families, and to treat all persons with the dignity 
and respect due to them as children of God.

ADULT STUDY PROGRAM! “PRIEST, PROPHET 
AND KING” Six-part DVD series by Fr. Robert Barron. 
Discussion led by Fr. John Reade. Sessions: 7:00 p.m...
July 22nd, August 5th, 12th, 19th and 26th. Participant’s 
study book available. For information, call Fr. John at 
740-503-2827

The Great Catholic Mission of the Perry County 
Consortium is coming. Monday thru Wednesday, 
October 5th-7th at 7:00 p.m. in St. Rose Church. Don’t 
miss this wonderful opportunity for faith renewal. Invite 
and bring others. For more information, call Fr. John at 
740-503-2827.

Starting in September!! Rite of Christian Initiation for 
Adults – RCIA. Want to know more about the Catholic 
faith? Considering possibly joining the Catholic Church? 
Seeking to deepen and enliven your faith? RCIA is your 
answer! Sessions begin in September and continue to 
Easter 2016. Please indicate your interest – whatever it 
may be – by contacting Fr. John Reade at 740-503-3827 
or for more information, Call Fr. John.

School News, from
Mr. Medaugh, Principal:
LOOKING AHEAD: The school dress code has been 
provided to all parents and students. The dress code 
will not be a major focus of the Principal’s first year. 
However, that being said, I do intend to educate parents 
and students about the dress code and I will be dealing 
with chronic offenders. Not following our dress code 
makes as much sense to me as joining a basketball 
team and then complaining that you can’t wear roller 
skates in the game. Our dress code is published in 
multiple places. Refer to it before you go shopping and 
there should be fewer conflicts and misunderstandings. 
At St. Rose we believe the dress code enhances the 
educational climate of St. Rose Catholic School. The 
dress code reflects neatness, cleanliness, personal 
modesty, respect for authority and good taste. It 
emphasizes equality among all students regardless 
of socioeconomic background. The school dress code 
allows students to be recognized as individuals more by 
what they say and do than by what they wear. It is also 
the philosophy of St. Rose Catholic School that student 
dress and grooming are reflective of the seriousness with 
which students approach their academic efforts while in 
attendance at St. Rose. Don’t forget “Protecting God’s 
Children” August 8th Register now www.virtusonline.org. 
The Diocese is providing Principal meetings covering 
school budgets, marketing, accreditation, curriculum, 
assessments and many other topics, along with another 
teacher in service at St. Rose. We will be working with 
our new schedule and on the new computer program. 
It is a real possibility that in the evenings the finishing 
touches will be put on the various rooms. The former 
sixth grade room has been converted into a science lab 
that is available to all grade levels. A new music/art room 
has taken the place of the fifth grade room. These rooms 
are almost finished. The other two third floor rooms 
have been organized as classrooms. The second floor 
consists of four classrooms. They have been outfitted 
with new computers and new computer tables donated 
by St. Brigid. All they need at this time is the final touches 
from the individual teachers. The office spaces are being 
reconfigured and the former Kindergarten room is being 
transformed into a multipurpose/bookroom space. Mitch 
Nash had gone above and beyond this summer. He has 
had to replace old furniture with newer donated items, 
plus his regular work. When you see the changes made 
in our school appreciate the fact that for all the new stuff, 
a mess was created that Mitch cleaned up. In his book 
“Living the Mass” Joe Paparocki deals with how we 
should utilize our time, talents and treasure. Paprocki 
writes: “How we use these possessions, however 
reveals our true attitudes and priorities. He also points 



THE PERRY COUNTY CONSORTIUM OF CATHOLIC PARISHES

out that all of our income belongs to God and that God 
recognized that we need a large portion of it for our 
own needs and for our family’s needs. God encourages 
us to show our gratitude for this gift by setting aside a 
certain percentage to give back. All of us recognize that 
St. Rose Catholic School charges a fee our instruction. 
When we choose not to financially support our school, 
the money comes from other funds in order to meet our 
tuition requirements. When the money is diverted from 
other accounts, it becomes problematic to purchase 
new equipment, supplies, pay for field trips, and make 
building repairs. Being a Catholic requires us to make 
sacrifices in time, talents and treasures. If a Catholic 
education is truly a priority, then we must be willing to 
sacrifice a little for this privilege.

FAIR WORKERS: LOTS OF HELP IS NEEDED. 
PLEASE COME AND HELP. If you cannot come all 
day, please come for an hour or two. Any questions, 
please call Martina Brown at 740-342-3872. Thank you. 
Also the kitchen will need help the week of the Fair, July 
20th-25th. You can call Judy Smith to sign up to help 
740-342-3915. Pie fillings are needed: apple, cherry, 
pumpkin, berry, and any dry fillings also

NOT SURE YOU ARE REGISTERED IN THE PARISH? 
You may not be if:
•	 You have moved from your parental home
•	 You grew up here but are newly married and starting 

your own family
•	 You are living with your parents but are over 23 years 

of age
•	 You are not receiving contribution envelopes
To register in our parish call the office at 740-342-1348 or 
stop into the Consortium Office. There are many reasons 
to actually register in a parish.
•	 The number of registered parishioners helps the 

Diocese determine the growth and sustainability of 
a parish

•	 Often if you are asked to be a godparent or sponsor for 
confirmation you will be asked to provide a letter from 
your parish stating that you are a parishioner in good 
standing. While that is simply a form letter, it cannot 
be issued if you are not in fact a registered parishioner

•	 When the hospital calls or if your name is on a hospital 
list it is difficult to determine exactly who we need to 
visit if we do not have your name in the “book”

Those are just a few of the reasons it is important to 
register in the parish.

Parish News:
DEATHS: Our love, prayers, and sympathy to the family 
and friends of Greg Clark...May he rest in the arms of 
our Risen Savior!

ST. BERNARD FESTIVAL: Coming Attraction
Saturday, August 8th...Needed cakes or pies for the 
dinner (you will be called).. Baskets for the Basket 
Wheel...PLEASE HELP US MAKE THIS A SUCCESS!!!

500 Club WINNER: Dennis Welch...seller: Rose Smith

REQUEST FOR PRAYERS: For Bill Tolley, who had 
surgery and faces a long, hard recovery.

Around the Diocese 
and the World:
MASS OF HEALING AND HEALING SERVICE will 
be held on Monday, July 20th 6:30 p.m., at St. Joseph 
Cathedral, 212 East Broad Street. Cathedral Rector Fr. 
Michael Lumpe will celebrated the Mass; Mrs. Frank 
Lane will provide the homily. Following the Mass of 
Healing, a Healing Service will take place beginning 
with Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, Veneration 
of relics of the True Cross, with each person having the 
opportunity to speak individually with one of several 
priests present to discuss their particular situation and 
receive a prayer of healing; the Sacrament of Anointing 
of the Sick will also be available. The Healing Service will 
conclude with Benediction. All persons who seek healing- 
all physical illnesses and infirmities – are invited, as are 
family members, caregivers, and medical professionals. 
For questions, please call St. Joseph Cathedral at (614) 
224-1295.

NATURAL FAMILY PLANNING: Awareness Week 
highlights the anniversary of the papal encyclical 
“Humanae Vitae” (July 25th) which articulates Catholic 
beliefs about human sexuality, conjugal love and 
responsible parenthood. The dates also mark the feast 
of Saints Joachim and Anne (July 26th) the parents of 
the Blessed Mother. Natural Family Planning (NFP) 
uses modern scientific knowledge of fertility to allow 
married couples to safely and effectively achieve or 
postpone pregnancy without the use of drugs or devices. 
Engaged and married couples are invited to learn NFP 
by attending an upcoming diocesan NFP class Series 
at St. Andrew Upper Arlington, or St. Paul Westerville. 
Dates/registration are online at familylife.colsdioc.org or 
contact the Marriage and Family Life Office at 614-241-
2560 or familylife@colsdioc.org.

FISHER CATHOLIC 2015 Athletic Association GOLF 
OUTING: In Memory of Chuck Rogers, who gave so 
much to Fisher Catholic! Sunday, August 16th, Shotgun 
start at 8:45 a.m. Pleasant Valley Gold Course, Lancaster. 
3 Player Scramble – $150.00/team. To register, contact 
Kellie Shonk at 740-654-1231. Interested in sponsoring 
a hole, contact Russell Rogers at 740-304-7180.



SIXTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	 JULY 19, 2015

CATHOLIC LAYMEN FALL SILENT RETREAT: St. 
Therese’s Retreat Center, 6:00 p.m. Friday, September 
11th through noon Mass, Sunday, September 13th. 
Fr. Joseph Klee, a Pro-Life activist and outspoken 
supporter of traditional Catholic sexual morality, directs 
the retreat on the theme: St. Joseph, Model of Manly 
Virtue. The total cost is only $130.00. For information 
and registration, contact Charles Kielkopf at 614-268-
0175 kielkopf.1@osu.edu or register and pay online at 
http://www.holinesspoject.org.

MARRIAGE’S MAINTENANCE SCHEDULE? Learn 
about some tools for strengthening your relationship at 
a Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekend! The next 
two opportunities are a special in-parish weekend on 
July 31st-August 2nd followed by a traditional format 
weekend on Sept. 18th-20th. For more information or 
to register, contact Paul and Marilou Clouse at 614-834-
6880 or visit the website at www.wwmccolumbus.org.

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE: St. Rose PCC upper 
level Wednesday, July 29th, from 12:00 p.m.-6:00 p.m. 
To schedule an appointment, call 1-800-Red-Cross or 
visit redcrossblood.org sponsor code: St.Rose. Get 
coupons for the Columbus Zoo, Schmidt’s and enter to 
win Marathon gas gift card! Receive a Cedar Point pass 
and Columbus Zoo coupon while supplies last.

Liturgical Assignments:
Church of the Atonement
July 26, 2015
LECTOR: 	 Pat Goebel
EUCHARIST:	 Joe Woneymaker/Melissa Smith/
	   Melissa Marolt
SERVERS:	 McKenzie & Paris Bowen
USHERS:	 John Gorby/Tim Danielson
St. Bernard:
July 25, 2015
LECTOR:	 Ben Altier
SERVERS:	 Shainna Greenich/Trey Hettich/
	   Jace Agriesti
EUCHARIST:	 Jack/Betty Fuchs/Rodger Waldie
SACRISTAN:	 Cindy Dew
St. Patrick: 
July 26, 2015
GREETERS:	 Tim/Judy Paxton
LECTORS:	 Judy Paxton/Tony Davis
(note change – 1st reader read psalm)
EUCHARIST:	 Jennifer Boyden/John Kunkler/Susan/
	   Alan Hooper/Ed Finck
SERVERS:	 Chloe Seimer/Joe Mohler/Derek/
	   Travis Kunkler/Megan Metzger
USHERS:	 Matt/Tim Paxton/Judd Baker/Bill Gilligan
GIFTS:	 Davo/Angie Fondale & Family

Offertory Information:
Church of the Atonement
July 12, 2015
Needed to pay bills	 $	1,715.02
Offertory	 $	 959.00
Fuel	 $	 38.00
Total	 $	 997.00
School Support	 $	 25.00
26 Envelopes

St. Bernard
July 11, 2015
Needed to pay bills	 $	1,254.71
Offertory	 $	1,542.00
Fuel	 $	 10.00
Total	 $	1,552.00
School Support	 $	 40.00
38 Envelopes

St. Patrick
July 12, 2015
Needed to pay bills	 $	1,576.17
Offertory	 $	1,253.00
Parish Repairs	 $	 185.00
Total	 $	1,438.00
School Support 	 $	 50.00
52 Envelopes

St. Rose
July 11-12, 2015
Offertory	 $	5,530.00
Beautification	 $	 20.00
Candles	 $	 15.00
School Support	 $	 375.00
Average Online Givers	 $	 505.00
Total	 $	6,445.00

DONATIONS:
To St. Rose School
In Memory of: Joe Fabiny

From: Scott & Lisa Huddleston
Mike & Janie Halaiko
Dave Gordon
Betsy Myers & Randy
Norma Jean Steel & Barb
Harold & Nancy Gibson

I can do all things
through Christ who
strengthens me.


